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This is a special issue of the newsletter because I wanted to touch on a topic that is becoming more and more critical each year. Current trends are showing that children are beginning to use messaging services such as AOL Instant Messenger and social networking sites such as Facebook, MySpace, and Twitter at a younger age. Using these services can be a great way to foster friendship and camaraderie, but these sites can also lead to some major problems if they are not handled correctly.


Naturally, many of our students may not yet possess the skills necessary to understand the impact of their words and actions over the internet. This is why it is so important to monitor and regulate what is going on with the internet at home. If you see or hear something that doesn’t seem right, don’t let it go. Investigate further and ask questions.


This past October, we were pleased to welcome Patrolman Matt Solovay of the Princeton Township Police Department to our fifth grade classes for a discussion on the implications of bullying and cyber-bullying. It was a wonderful discussion that drove home the seriousness of the matter and I believe the students really responded to it. 


However, the truth is that this problem often starts at an even younger age. As teachers, administrators, parents and loving members of the community, it is our responsibility to teach our children the right way to behave. In the past, that applied only to face-to-face communication. Unfortunately, times have changed, and the same vigilance is now required in cyberspace. Let’s lead the charge to put an end to cyber-bullying!


Sincerely,�Ben Samara�Riverside School Counselor 




















With the major growth in technology over the past few years, cyber-bullying has become growing problem among today’s students. But what is it? Here is a brief rundown from http://stopbullyingnow.hrsa.gov:





Cyber-bullying, which is sometimes referred to as online social cruelty or electronic bullying, can involve: 





Sending mean, vulgar, or threatening messages or images.


Posting sensitive, private information about another person.


Pretending to be someone else in order to make that person look bad.


Intentionally excluding someone from an online group.





Children and youth can cyber-bully each other through: 





Emails 


Instant messaging 


Text or digital imaging messages sent on cell phones 


Web pages 


Blogs 


Chat rooms or discussion groups 


Other information communication technologies 

















What’s New?





What is Cyber-Bullying?





Stop Cyber-Bullying


http://www.stopcyberbullying.org


Flashy website featuring great articles and tips for parents, students, and educators looking to put a stop to this problem.


Cyber-Bullying Research Center


http://www.cyberbullying.us


A great site with helpful lists and resources for concerned parents and educators.


Ryan’s Story


http://www.ryanpatrickhalligan.org/


A touching narrative by John Halligan, father of Ryan Halligan. Ryan was bullied and cyber-bullied for many years before his life ended in tragedy. His father John, expresses his emotions and regrets about what transpired and tries to provide parents with a framework for dealing with a new age of bullying.
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Prevent Your Child from Becoming a Target


Make sure your child knows not to post information that could be used maliciously.


Visit your child’s online communities and discuss the values demonstrated by those who participate. 


Bully-proof your child by reinforcing your child’s individual strengths and fostering healthy friendships.��Warning Signs 


Sadness or anger during or after Internet use.


Withdrawal from friends and activities, school avoidance, decline of grades, and depression.


Indications that your child is being bullied at school.














About Mr. Samara















































Ben Samara is Riverside’s School Counselor. He is available to answer any question you may have about your child’s academic, emotional or social progress. 


Phone: (609) 806 - 4260 x6724


E-Mail: ben_samara@monet.prs.k12.nj.us


Riverside Room #: 24





A selection of books covering the topic of cyber-bullying:





Bullying Beyond the Schoolyard�by � HYPERLINK "http://www.amazon.com/Sameer-Hinduja/e/B001JS3D9M/ref=ntt_athr_dp_pel_1" �Sameer Hinduja��


Cyber-Safe Kids, Cyber-Savvy Teens: Helping Young People Learn To Use the Internet Safely and Responsibly�by Nancy E. Willard�


Cyber Bullying: Bullying in the Digital Age�by Robin M. Kowalski








Books of the Month 








December 24-January 3


Winter Recess


February 1-5


National School Counselor Week!


March 16-17 & 23-24


Riverside Parent Conferences


March 27-April 5


Spring Recess

















Cyber-Bullying Websites
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Additional Tips

































































